

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

March 17, 2013

Matthew Marcou, Chair Public Space Committee District Department of Transportation Public Space Permit Branch Third Floor 1100 4th Street, SW Washington, D.C. 20004

Damon Harvey
District Department of Transportation
damon.harvey@dc.gov

Re: DDOT public space application for Freshfarm Market, Vermont Ave NW (White House) and associated parking (2B05)

Dear Chairperson Marcou and Mr. Harvey,

At its regular meeting on March 13, 2013 the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the application for a renewed public space permit for the farmers' market at Vermont Avenue NW. With seven of the eight Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (7-0):

ANC 2B supports the permit application; and

The Commission further understands that several Veterans Administration vehicles get displaced during the market's setup, operation, and breakdown. Therefore ANC 2B also supports providing parking on the north side of the 1500 block of H Street NW, for government vehicles only, on Thursdays (the day the market operates) during appropriate times.

Commissioners Mike Feldstein (mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net) and Will Stephens (will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

William J. Highens

Will Stephens, Chair

cc: reggodin@freshfarmmarket.org; catrina.harrison@dc.gov; PublicSpace.Committee@dc.gov; juan.amaya@dc.gov; matthew.marcou@dc.gov; catrina.felder@dc.gov; bernadette.edwards@dc.gov; courtney.williams2@dc.gov